Lodi Rules Committee

December 2, 2013
Lodi Winegrape Commission, 2545 West Turner Rd., Lodi, CA  95242

1. Chairman Chris Storm called the meeting to order at 12:10 PM.

2. Roll Call – Lee Caton, Stanton Lange, Aaron Lange, Stan Grant, Chris Storm, Steve Quashnick, Warren Bogle, Bruce Fry. Others present – Matthew Hoffman, Stuart Spencer
3. Minutes of the October 28, 2013 meeting were approved. Stan Grant, Aaron Lange – Carried.
4. CSWA cross-licensing agreement – Matthew informed the committee that the Commission Board voted to accept the agreement. 
5. 2013 Lodi Rules wrap up meeting and standard revisions– Matthew Hoffman gave a short report on the November 22 wrap up meeting, noting that while many useful suggestions were made, no major issues were raised at the meeting. He takes this as a positive sign. The committee discussed several possible revisions and edits to the standards. At the next meeting, Matthew will present the revised or edited standards for the committee’s final review. Matthew will coordinate with Protected Harvest as necessary and deal with updating the binder accordingly. Matthew also told the committee that Protected Harvest agreed to develop a PEAS calculator for the self-assessment website.   
6. Protected Harvest data – Matthew gave an update to the committee on growers’ response to the LWC’s request to access Lodi Rules grower data. Overall, growers have been receptive and we have collected 14 data release forms so far. Matthew will contact the remaining Lodi Rules growers with a letter and telephone call. Matthew will work with Protected Harvest to revise the application to include a data release item.
7. Lime Sulfer – Matthew Hoffman informed the committee that Chuck and Karen Benbrook were not available to respond to direct questions about the PEAS system via Skype during the meeting, but that they suggested we review existing materials to become more familiar with how PEAS impact units are calculated. The committee asked Matthew to prepare a detailed explanation of exactly how the PEAS impact units are calculated, using lime sulfur as the example, for the next meeting.

8. Winery outreach – Matthew Hoffman let the committee know that we are moving forward with winery outreach efforts, and the latest advancement has been the design of a Lodi Rules bottle necker.   

9. Sustainability award – Matthew told the committee that CSWA is organizing a California grower sustainability award, and has invited regional grower groups to participate. He will report back to them as soon as we know more about it. Matthew noted that CSWA will be going forward with the award program regardless of regional participation, and that it is in the Commission’s interest to participate and have a say in the design and administration.  

10. Lodi Rules branding guidelines – Arron Lange reinforced his comment from last meeting that the Commission needs to develop guidelines for wineries using the Certified Green seal. Matthew will provide the committee with a draft of said guidelines at a future meeting.
11. Next meeting set for January 7, 2013, 12:00 PM at the Lodi Winegrape Commission office.

12. Meeting adjourned 2:00 PM.

